                  APRIL 14, 2020
The Regular Meeting of the Board of Fire Commissioners was held on Tuesday, 

April 14, 2020 at Fire District Headquarters, 1 Leverich Place, Huntington, NY, but in a remote setting due to the COVID-19 pandemic.  Present were Chairman Thomas Brown, Vice Chairman Thomas Collins, Commissioners Edmund M. Erickson and Michael Plant.  Also present were Treasurer Fred J. Buckholtz Jr., and Secretary/Deputy Treasurer Karla Wright.  District Manager Bruce Smith, Account Clerk Marie Caputo and Comm. Sorrentino were excused.
Chief Keane, Asst. Chief Dodge, 2nd Deputy Chief Schwier and 3rd Deputy Chief Smith were all excused.  
The meeting began with a Salute to the Flag and was called to order at 11 am.   

Acceptance of Minutes  

· After a motion by Comm. Collins, seconded by Comm. Erickson the Board approved the Minutes from the March Board Meeting.  Motion unanimously carried.

District Invoices
· Request the Board approve the March Workshop/Early bills.  After a motion by Comm. Erickson, seconded by Comm. Collins the Board approved the March Workshop/Early bills.  Motion unanimously carried.
· The invoices for the months of March and April were reviewed and approved after a motion by Comm. Plant, seconded by Comm. Erickson.  Motion unanimously carried.

· The Prepaid, Workshop and Chiefs invoices for the months of March and April were reviewed and approved after a motion by Comm. Brown, seconded by Comm. Erickson.  Motion unanimously carried. 

Capital Reserve Buildings & Grounds Invoices
· Request the Board approve the following Capital Reserve Buildings & Grounds invoices.  After a motion by Comm. Plant, seconded by Comm. Erickson the Board approved the following Capital Reserve Buildings & Grounds invoices.  Motion unanimously carried.

· A+ Technology & Security in the amount of $20,918.43

· More Consulting Corp. in the amount of $121,000.00
Financial Report 
· Treasurer, Fred J. Buckholtz Jr., read and submitted the April 14, 2020 Financial Report and Petty Cash Expenditures Report for the Huntington Fire District.  After a motion by Comm. Erickson, seconded by Comm. Collins the Board approved the Financial Report and Petty Cash Expenditures Report.  Motion unanimously carried.
· After a motion by Comm. Plant, seconded by Comm. Erickson the Board unanimously approved to pass an Emergency Resolution approving the Funds Transfer Resolution of $125,000 to meet the District’s fiduciary obligations.  Motion unanimously carried.  Complete Resolution attached.  (Resolution # 2020-20)
Correspondence

· Check in the amount of $60,920.18 received from DASNY for reimbursement of the grant that was secured for the Card Access System.  Deposited into the General Fund on 3/30/2020.

· Letter from PERMA in reference to their Board of Directors Ballot for Election year 2020 – 2021.

· Letter from Aflac in reference to COVID-19 precautionary measures.

· Letter from the TOH in reference to a Zone Change at Huntington Hospital.

· Check in the amount of $4,603.97 from Centerport Fire District for January & February shop reimbursements.  Deposited into the General Fund on 3/24/2020.

· Check in the amount of $598.86 from Halesite Fire District for February shop reimbursements.  Deposited into the General Fund on 3/16/2020.

· Letter from Build America Mutual Assurance Company enclosing all of their 2020 Annual Meeting schedule.

· Letter from MetLife in reference to renewal rates for Dental coverage that goes into effect on June 1, 2020.

· Letter from Chief Keane stating that all meetings, functions and gatherings are suspended at the firehouse effective immediately due to COVID-19.

· Letter from Chief Keane recommending the following practices to prevent the spread of COVID-19.

· Email from the TOH informing the District that we will be receiving a deposit in the amount of $10,415.34 on April 10, 2020.  Deposited into the General Fund.

· Month End Collateral statement from M & T Bank for month ending March 2020.

· Letter from PERMA in reference to Proxy for attendance at Annual Member meeting to be held on May 22nd at 10am.

District Manager Requests

· Request the Board approve the expenditure of $1,500 for building supplies.  After a motion by Comm. Collins, seconded by Comm. Plant the Board approved the expenditure of $1,500 for building supplies.  Motion unanimously carried.  
· Request the Board approve the expenditure of $3,000 for firemanic supplies.  After a motion by Comm. Collins, seconded by Comm. Plant the Board approved the expenditure of $3,000 for firemanic supplies.  Motion unanimously carried.
District Manager Report 
Personnel:  
Vacations:  Cancelled.  
Training and Certifications:  No Report.
Part time Dispatchers:  No Report.
Volunteers:  No Report.
Employees:  Working on a modified schedule.

Apparatus: 
· 2-3-1:  Engine – No Report. 
· 2-3-2:  Tower – No Report.
· 2-3-3:  Hose/Utility Unit – No Report.
· 2-3-4:  New – No Report. 
· 2-3-5:  Rescue – No Report.
· 2-3-7:  Engine – No Report.  
· 2-3-8:  Brush – No Report.
· 2-3-9:  Military Vehicle – No Report.
· 2-3-12:  Ladder – No Report.
· 2-3-14:  Utility – As mentioned last month, PAS Auto Body is interested in purchasing the old bed for $1,500.  They picked it up last week.
· 2-3-15:  (Water Rescue/Rehab Unit) – We have a buyer in Kentucky for $12,500.  Waiting on the paperwork to confirm. (currently on hold)
· 2-3-16:  Fire Police – No Report.
· Cars:  2-3-21 had an accident on 3/28/2020 and was totaled by the insurance adjuster.  We have stripped all the auxiliary equipment out of the truck.  After the $1,000 deductible, we should receive around $16,000.  This vehicle was slated for replacement at the end of the year and to be paid for in 2021.  

· 2-3-26:  Fire Boat – Boat is prepped with exception of bottom paint.  Once that is done, it is ready for the water. 
Miscellaneous Apparatus & Equipment: 
Eaton’s Neck Fire District:  They have singed Maintenance Agreement contract.
Outside Shop Work:  March billing not complete.
  February  
Halesite


$             0         
Centerport   


$             0                 
Cold Spring Harbor                $______ 0                 
Total

$             0

Building & Grounds:

· General Conditions:
· Soffit repair above Bay 2 – 4 doors – Open.

· Windows – No Report. 
· Signage – No Report.
· Lighting Upgrade: No Report.
· Access Control System:  Key Fobs have been distributed to all Members.   
· Camera System:  No Report.

· Roof Repairs/Sealing Building Exterior:  
· 3rd Floor Roof – Complete.  Invoice submitted for payment.
· Sealing building is going to have to take priority this year – leaks during s/e storms.    

· Masonry – Like the sealing, must be addressed this year.  
· Annex Cleanup:  On hold until after things settle down.  SCPD are currently occupying it.
· Gear Washer Extractor (Commercial Washing Machine):  No Report.

· Shop:  No Report. 

· Garage Doors:  We are having issues with the motor on Bay 2 – repaired pin and it sheared again. 

General Topics:

· Fuel Storage & Dispensing System:  
· Inspections – None.
· Upgrades – None.
· Grants:  
· Federal AFG Grant – No Report.
· NYS SAM Grant (Card Access System) – Filed paperwork for reimbursement of $63,000.  We received and deposited a check for around $60,000.  The State does not reimburse for returns or warranty fees.  We filed for reimbursement of the remaining $16,000.  The State is awaiting the cancelled check that was issued to A+ Technology.
· NYS SAM Grant (Roof) – No Report.  
· Communications:

· Pagers – No Report.
· Dispatch Room – No Report.
· Computer System – No Report.

· Point to Point – (Boxer Court & HQ) – Still working on the details.  The money will remain in Capital Reserve.
· 800 MHz Radios – Four (4) new APX 8000 portables are back from County and are programmed.  Some changes still have to be made by our vendor, Mayday Communications. 
· Radio Tie Lines – No Report.
· Lloyd Neck Bridge:  No Report.   

· Lloyd Neck Sub Station:  No Report. 
· I am going to reach out to the Diocese of Rockville Center and the State regarding property on the mainland side of Lloyd Harbor.
· Utility Cost Recovery:  No Report.
New Business:

· Plan Reviews:
· FD approval needed – None. 
· Zoning Board Meetings – None.

· Eaton’s Neck FD:

· They signed a vehicle maintenance contract with us.  The Board has to sign and return a copy to them. 

Requests:

· Surplus Items:  None.   
· Permissive Referendum Resolution:  None.
· Notice to Bidders:  None.    
· Change Orders:  None.
· Monthly Construction Requisitions:  None.
· Bills:  None.
Chiefs Requests 
· Request the Board approve the reimbursement of $473.81 to 33’s Visa card for the purchase of standby refreshments at Restaurant Depot.  After a motion by Comm. Brown, seconded by Comm. Plant the Board approved the reimbursement of $473.81 to 33’s Visa card.  Motion unanimously carried.

· Request the Board approve the reimbursement of $40 to department member Trevor Smith for the completion of TIPS online course.  After a motion by Comm. Plant, seconded by Comm. Erickson the Board approved the reimbursement of $40 to Trevor Smith.  Motion unanimously carried.

· Request the Board approve for up to 20 members to enroll in the TIPS online course at a cost not to exceed $800.  After a motion by Comm. Erickson, seconded by Comm. Collins the Board approved for up to 20 members to enroll in the TIPS online course.  Motion unanimously carried. 
Chiefs Report

Chief Keane reported on the following:
· Company Roster Changes:
· Paul Biersack, Six (6) Month Leave of Absence, effective 3/15/2020.  

· Jayson Heitner, Military Leave, effective 8/5/19. 
· Emmanuel Clerveaux, Military Leave, effective 11/18/19

· Christopher Amendolare, Six (6) Month Leave of Absence, effective 1/1/2020
· Gerry Brogan, Six (6) Month Leave of Absence, effective 1/6/2020

· Memo sent to the Chiefs office in reference to Funeral Services for Commissioners.  To be discussed further at the May Board meeting.

Assistant Chief Dodge reported on the following:  
· Memo sent to the Chiefs office in reference to Uniform/Dress Attire for Commissioners.  To be discussed further at the May Board meeting. 

2nd Deputy Chief Schwier reported on the following:  
· No Items to Report. 

3rd Deputy Chief Smith reported on the following:

· No Items to Report. 
New Business
· Request the Board approve the 2020 Principal payment to the Bond Account in the amount of $295,000.  After a motion by Comm. Plant, seconded by Comm. Erickson the Board approved the 2020 Principal payment to the Bond Account in the amount of $295,000.  Funds will be transferred out of the General Fund account on May 1, 2020.  Motion unanimously carried. 

· Request the Board approve the 2020 Interest payment to the Bond Account in the amount of $32,518.75.  After a motion by Comm. Erickson, seconded by Comm. Collins the Board approved the 2020 Interest payment to the Bond Account in the amount of $32,518.75.  Funds will be wire transferred out of the General Fund Account on May 1, 2020.  Motion unanimously carried. 

· Public Notice submitted to the Long Islander changing meeting time for the April Board meeting and approving for it to be an audible meeting open to the public by means of remote audio access.    After a motion by Comm. Erickson, seconded by Comm. Collins the Board approved to publish a Legal Notice in the Long Islander stating change in time and remote audio access.  Public Notice will be published in the Long Islander.  Motion unanimously carried. 
· Update website with COVID-19 information.  See attached from Jamie Stanco, Progressive Marketing Group.  After a motion by Comm. Collins, seconded by Comm. Plant the Board approved to update the website with information related to COVID-19 for public awareness.  Motion unanimously carried. 

· Gym Equipment.  Comm. Plant spoke on the use of gym equipment during the COVID-19 pandemic.  At this time, all activities, events and use of the building is for emergency operation only.  The gym will be closed until further notice. 
· Commissioners spoke on recent accident involving 2-3-21 that occurred on 3/28/2020.  At this time, the Commissioners have decided to speak further on this incident at the May Board meeting.  Chief Dodge should continue to utilize the Fire Police car as his mode of transportation for emergencies.  The Commissioners also discussed all Chiefs taking online defensive driving classes that are offered through our insurance carrier, VFIS.  

Old Business:
· Oakwood Road property involving the Cemetery – Tabled at this time.
· Pavilion:   No Report.
· Funeral Services for Commissioners – memo sent to the Chiefs office on 1/30/2020.
· Uniform/Dress Attire for Commissioners – memo sent to the Chiefs office on 1/30/2020.
· Letter sent to Supervisor Chad Lupinacci’s office on 1/29/2020 in reference to District’s being invoiced for the transportation of an injured firefighter to Huntington Hospital via ambulance.  No response to date from Supervisor Lupinacci’s office.    
There being no further business, after a motion by Comm. Plant and seconded by Comm. Erickson the meeting was adjourned at 11:40 am.  Motion unanimously carried.
Respectfully submitted,







Karla E. Wright






Fire District Secretary/Deputy Treasurer 
cc:  Joseph Frank, Attorney at Law  

7

